

UNIT 3: PEOPLE OF VIETNAM

I. PHONETICS

Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from the other three in each question.

- | | | | |
|----------------------|--------------------|---------------------------|-------------------|
| 1. A. ancestor | B. diverse | C. ethnic | D. heritage |
| 2. A. <u>h</u> unt | B. c <u>u</u> stom | C. m <u>u</u> lticultural | D. <u>u</u> nique |
| 3. A. sh <u>a</u> wl | B. g <u>a</u> ther | C. <u>a</u> dd | D. m <u>a</u> tch |

Choose the word which has a different stress pattern from the other three in each question.

- | | | | |
|----------------|--------------|----------------|-------------|
| 4. A. minority | B. majority | C. diversity | D. curious |
| 5. A. costume | B. recognise | C. significant | D. terraced |

II. VOCABULARY

Choose the word or phrase that best completes each sentence below.

6. A boy is _____ the buffalo in the rice field.
A. playing B. fighting C. herding D. running
7. There are not many high buildings to block _____ in our village.
A. view B. a view C. some views D. the view
8. Terraced fields are often found in _____ area.
A. mountain B. mountainous C. mountaineer D. mountainful
9. Vietnam is a country of great _____ with 54 ethnic groups.
A. diversity B. diversified C. diverse D. diversion
10. For Vietnamese people living in the countryside, rice is the main _____ crops.
A. agriculture B. agricultural C. agribusiness D. agricultures
11. Important decisions of the whole tribal group are often made in the _____ house.
A. communal B. communication C. communicate D. common
12. Many Vietnamese ethnic minority students are studying at _____ schools.
A. private B. international C. national D. boarding
13. During Tet holiday, many _____ festivals are held among different ethnic groups in Vietnam.
A. religion B. religiousity C. religious D. religiously
14. Vietnamese government have made great effort to _____ traditional cultural indentifies of each minority group.
A. change B. preserve C. collect D. store
15. The Cham has a _____ of wet rice cultivation.
A. tradition B. traditional C. traditionally D. traditioned

Choose the word or phrase that is CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following sentences.

16. It is risky to travel across the mountain at night.
A. safe B. unsafe C. convenient D. inconvenient
17. Nam would like to find out more about the customs and traditions of Tay people.
A. to see B. to look for C. to learn D. to watch
18. Ancestor worshipping plays a significant role in Vietnames culture.
A. important B. unimportant C. minor D. active

Choose the word or phrase that is OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following sentences.

19. The majority of The Viet live along the Red River and The Mekong Delta.
A. a half B. all C. minority D. none
20. Gong is considered a unique musical instrument of Tay Nguyen people.
A. rare B. special C. typical D. common

Choose the word or phrase that best completes each sentence below.

- Choose the underlined part that needs correcting in each sentence below.*

- #### IV. READING

(Source: Adapted from Chinh Phu)



36. The largest ethnic minorities in Vietnam are Tay, Thai, Muong, Hoa, Khmer, and Roman.		
37. There is a tribal head in Dao ethnic group.		
38. Some ethnic people live a semi-nomadic life		
39. Many ethnic groups divided their population into social echelons.		
40. There is no difference between beliefs and religions of the Vietnames ethnic minority groups.		

Read the following passage and choose the option (A, B, C or D) that best answers each of the questions below.

Bamboo is engraved in Vietnamese culture and daily life, providing protection, and representing resiliency. Bamboo can be manipulated in any shape or form to assist in the simplest or most complex of functions. Here in Vietnam, and especially in the countryside, bamboo is used for everything- from chopsticks, to chairs, to agricultural tools, to roofs, to instruments and to home decorations.

Bamboo is embedded even in Vietnamese dance culture! A series of bamboo sticks are set up in a line, with people holding them in place on either side. Dancers move in and out of the sticks, trying to time their dancing so as not to get caught between the bamboo sticks. Performers typically dance **hand in hand**, slowly making their way sideways along the bamboo line and even the best of dancers always tend to get stuck a few times, resulting in bunches of giggles and loads of smiles.

(Source: Adapted from We Have Kids)

41. What is the main idea of the passage?
 - A. Bamboo dance is part of Vietnamese traditional art.
 - B. Bamboo is a part of Vietnam culture and daily life.
 - C. Bamboo dance is very easy to learn.
 - D. It is fun to do bamboo dance.
42. What is NOT MENTIONED as a function of bamboo?
 - A. Making chopsticks
 - B. Making agriculture tools
 - C. Making bowls
 - D. Making roofs
43. According to the passage, to perform the bamboo dance, dancers should
 - A. try not to get caught by the bamboo sticks.
 - B. move in and out of the bamboo sticks quickly.
 - C. Both A and B are correct.
 - D. Both A and B are incorrect.
44. Which sentence is NOT TRUE according to the passage?
 - A. We can make many things from bamboo.
 - B. Bamboo dancers use their hands on the floor to dance.
 - C. The best bamboo dancers can still get stuck a few times.
 - D. Bamboo appears a lot in Vietnam daily life.
45. Which explanation has the closest meaning to the word “hand in hand” in the passage?
 - A. Holding each other’s hand
 - B. Clapping each other’s hand
 - C. Shaking each other’s hand
 - D. Waving each other’s hand

Choose the sentence (A, B, C or D) which is the best question for the underlined part or has the closest meaning to the one provided.

46. In this mountainous area, it often takes the students two hours to go to their boarding school.
A. How much does it take the students in this mountainous area to go to their boarding school?
B. How long does it take the students in this mountainous area to go to their boarding school?
C. How much do the students in this mountainous area go to their boarding school?
D. How long do the students in this mountainous area go to their boarding school?
47. Tet is the most important festival in Vietnam.
A. Which is the most important festival in Vietnam?
B. When is the most important festival in Vietnam?
C. Where is the most important festival in Vietnam?
D. Why is the most important festival in Vietnam?
48. Muong's men often wear round-neck shirts.
A. What does Muong's men often wear?
B. What do Muong's men often wear?
C. Which does Muong's men often wear?
D. Which do Muong's men often wear?
49. How long have you been an ethnologist?
A. When were you an ethnologist?
B. When have you been an ethnologist?
C. When did you become an ethnologist?
D. When are you an ethnologist?
50. Who does this beautiful watch belong to?
A. Whose is this beautiful watch?
B. Whose does this beautiful watch?
C. Which is this watch?
D. Which is the owner of this watch?

_____ **The end** _____